
 

Summer Fun Nights  
 

                   Wednesday Evenings 
                       Dinner ï 5:30 p.m. 
                        Class ï 6:00 p.m. 
                             Laurie Hall 
                           (Presbyterian Campus) 

 
FREE 

Ages 6 ï 106 
Call 423-7480 to Register 

 

We have been having some fun 
classes this summer on  

Wednesday nights.  Here is the 
remaining schedule for August.  

Choose one or come to all! 
 

August 3 
Build a Birdhouse 

August 10 
Make Edible Animals from 

Fruits & Veggies 
August 17 

Cooking Sweet Treats 
August 24 

Learn to Fish 
August 31 

The Wonderful Hobby of 
Stamp Collecting 

 
Quilting Class also meets each 

Wednesday. 
 

Games/Activities Available for 
Adults not Taking Classes 

 

Worship Service  and Picnic  

At the Park  
 

Sunday, August 7 
 

Kelsoôs Tam OôShanter Park 
10:00 a.m. 

 
Worship Service with 

Blessing of the Animals 
Bring your special animal 

(leashed or kenneled) 
to be blessed by Pastor Vonda. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Picnic Follows Service 
 

Church will Provide: 
Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, Buns, Condiments, 

Table Service, and Beverages 
 

You Bring: 

Side Dish and/or Dessert 
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Worship God, Grow in Faith, and Be in Service with All. 
~ Our Mission Statement ~ 

Kelso United  

Methodist Presbyterian  

Church 
August 2016 



 
 
 

Notes from the  

Pastorõs Pen . . . 
 
As I write this, we are headed down I-5 to 
Crescent City, California.  I am crammed 
into the back seat of our truck with my 
granddaughter, Haylee, and my daughter, 
Heather, but I am happy.  My son, Lonnie, 
my granddaughter, Piper, and Tom are in 
the front.  My family is together for the first 
time in two years.  We are spending a few 
days together before they start heading for 
home. 
 
I am reflecting on the worship service today 
as well as Mary and Martha.  It occurs to 
me that Martha got so frustrated with Mary 
that she opened her mouth before thinking 
and stuck her foot in it. 
 
A lot has been discussed these past few 
weeks about division.  We tackled the 
subject in worship just a few weeks ago.   
I don't want to keep harping on it, but I do 
want to say, we are not the same.  Praise 
God.  We are going to disagree, but it is 
when we take the time to talk to each other 
and love one another that our differences 
can be overcome.  If we just throw up our 
hands and give up, nothing is accom-
plished.  I commend you for being willing to 
listen and love one another through the 
differences.  I don't think I say often enough 
how blessed I am to be your pastor.  I am 
honored to share in this ministry with you.  
 
You care for Tom and me far more than we 
deserve.  You are so special to us, and we 
look forward to another year with you.  
 
Thank you for your friendship, your support, 
and most importantly, your grace. 
 
As always, I'll look for you in church.  
 
--Pastor Vonda 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

I - 5 Rest Stop Mission  
 

August 13 and August 14 
 

Serving Times: 
2:00 a.m. on August 13 

to 
2:00 a.m. on August 15 

 
Southbound Toutle Rest Stop 

 
This summer we have the opportunity to 
serve those driving up and down I-5 and 
help with their rest from driving.  In the 
month of August, we will be serving at the 
Southbound Toutle Rest Stop just as we did 
in July. 
 
Signup sheets are available on Sundays 
during fellowship time.  Serving shifts will 
be four hour blocks.  There must be a 
minimum of two people per shift.   
 
You may also signup to bring food items, 
and they can be dropped off at the Church 
Office.  Serving equipment will be supplied 
by the church. 
 
For any questions please call Gary and Sue 
Jackson at 636-4411. 
 
This is another mission in serving others 
and sharing with them.  Donations will be 
graciously accepted from those we serve, 
but serving itself is the real reason we are 
there. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

The purpose of life is not to be 
happy.  It is to be useful, to be 

honorable, to be compassionate,  
to have it make a difference that 

you have lived and lived well. 
--Ralph Waldo Emerson 



 
 
 

District Golf Tournament  
 
         Saturday, August 6 
             1:00 Tee Time 
             Orchard Hills  
    Golf and Country Club 
(in Washougal, Washington) 
 
The Vancouver District of the United 
Methodist Church is sponsoring this charity 
golf tournament and banquet.  If you are 
interested in participating, more information 
and a registration are available at: 
  

PNWUMC.ORG/DRIVEOUT 
or call 

1-888-818-4288 
 

Scott Mc Raeõs Art Show 

at Longview Public Library  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Beginning Monday, August 8, Scott McRae 
will have his art show ñNatureò featured at 
the Longview Public Library during the 
month of August. 
 
If you canôt make the opening reception on 
August 8, the Library is open Monday-
Wednesday 10 a.m.-8 p.m. and Thursday-
Saturday 10 a.m.-5 p.m.  You may drop by 
any time during those hours to view the art 
show.  The Library is closed on Sundays. 

 

 
 
 

U.M.P.W. News  
 

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, August 24 

10:00 a.m. 
Room 12 

 
All Ladies Invited! 

 
At our August meeting, we will discuss 
plans for our All Church Dinner and Silent 
Auction which is scheduled for Saturday, 
October 1. 
Darlene Little,  
U.M.P.W. President 
 

U.M.P.W. Silent Auction  
 
                           Saturday, October 1 
                                    6:00 p.m. 
                    Dinner followed by Auction 
                               Fellowship Hall 
 
The United Methodist Presbyterian Women 
hold a Silent Auction every few years and 
all monies collected from these auctions go 
to various charities - 100%!   
 
In past years, folks have donated things 
like: handmade items, weekend getaways 
at a family cabin or time share, gift baskets 
of various sorts, gifts of labor such as music 
lessons or child care, useful and decorative 
items which have outlived their usefulness 
for you ï but somebody else may treasure.  
Use your imagination!  Look around your 
home!  Come up with your own ideas!  
We're a very talented and creative 
congregation as well as a generous group.  
It's exciting to think what there may be to 
bid on this year!   
 
A delicious dinner will be prepared by the 
U.M.P.W. ladies.  Linda Redmond is 
chairing this event.  Let her know if and/or 
what you intend to donate.  It's never too 
early! 
 
 
 

Opening Reception 
Monday, August 8 

 
5:00-7:00 p.m. 

 
Longview Public Library 

1600 Louisiana 

 

Law of the Result 
 

When you try to prove to someone 
that a machine will not work,  

it will. 



 

Emergency Support 

Shelter  
 

     ñItem of the Monthò 
  ~ Laundry Detergent ~ 
      (Powder or Liquid) 

 
 

Donation Baskets in 
Narthex (Church Foyer) 

 
 
 

Wednesday Youth 

Ministry Needs  
 
Our Wednesday youth group is expanding!  
We are in need of an elementary teacher 
for this fall.  Training and curriculum will be 
provided.  Youth meets Wednesdays at 
6:00 p.m. with dinner at 5:30 p.m. 
 
A Wednesday night van driver is also 
needed for this fall.  Pastor Vonda drove 
the van for much of this last school year, 
and she is unable to continue doing this.   
 
Please talk to Pastor Vonda or contact the 
Church Office if you are interested in either 
position. 
 

Presbyterian Campus Use  
 
Now that the merger of our two churches is 
complete, do you have any suggestions for 
the use of the Presbyterian building?  If so, 
please put them in the Suggestion Box in 
the Narthex (Church Foyer). 
 
Think outside the box!  Every idea will be 
considered.  Also, weôll be forming a 
committee in the fall to consider these 
suggestions and make decisions.  If youôd 
like to be a part of this committee, please 
let Pastor Vonda know as soon as possible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

FISH Food Ministry  
 
The next scheduled days to prepare and 
distribute food to people will be on: 
 
         Thursday, September 1 
            Friday, September 2 
        10:00 a.m. ï 1:00 p.m. 
                 Laurie Hall 
             (Presbyterian Campus) 

 
If you are interested in helping prepare and 
distribute food on these days, please 
contact Bette Aanderud at 577-0095 or  
Pat Faires at 423-7874. 
 
On July 13 and 14, we served 54 families, 
103 adults, and 62 children for a total of 
165.  Thank you to the following people for 
helping:  Betty Aanderud, Carlyne Black, 
Don Corkrum, Keith Corkrum, Val Engh, 
Pat Faires, Betty Houten, Jake Johansen, 
Peggy Porter, Larry Riedesel, Arlis 
Rutherford, Bob Theriault (FISH Board 
Member), Deanna Thompson, and Colleen 
Walker. 
 

Letõs Go to the Movies! 
 
Some months ago, we started  
a movie group that goes to the  
movies once a month.  It is  
usually the second Thursday  
of the month, although, sometimes we go 
the first Thursday.  The usual schedule is 
we attend a movie around 4:00 or 4:30 p.m. 
and then go out to eat afterwards.   
 
Weôd love to have you join us.  Pastor 
Vonda sends out an email and asks for 
suggestions among the available movies, 
and we go to the one most want to see.  
You donôt have to go if you donôt want to, 
but it is always interesting to see a movie 
you might otherwise have not gone to see.  
 
If youôd like to be put on the movie email 
group, please let the Church Office know. 
 
 



 
 
 

Kirkinõ of the Tartan 

Worship Service and Tea  
 

Sunday, September 11 
10:00 a.m. 

 
Tea with Entertainment 

Follows Service 
 

Fellowship Hall 
 
Kirkinô means ñchurchingò or bringing your 
plaid or tartan clothing to church to have it 
blessed.  Itôs a great occasion for the 
Presbyterians to honor their founders, and 
itôs a great chance for all of us to celebrate 
our ancestors and heritage.  Bagpipers will 
be featured at both the service and tea and 
a Scottish Highland dancer will be dancing  
traditional Scottish dances at the tea. 
 
Fiina Fowler is chairperson for the Kirkinô 
Committee.  She needs help with: 
Å Shortbread Bake 
      Saturday, August 27 / 9:30 a.m.  
      Church Kitchen (Methodist Campus)  
Å Tea Preparation and Service  

 Sunday, September 11 
Å Food Supplies ï Shortbread Bake  
                                    and/or Tea 
Å ñScottishò or Plaid Decorations  

         These will decorate the Church and  
         Fellowship Hall on September 11.   
         Label your items and bring them to  
         the Church Office.  They will be  
         returned to you. 
Signup sheets will be available for you to 
volunteer or bring food supplies.  For any 
questions, contact Fiina at:  
     636-5916 (Home) or 749-2935 (Cell) 
 
Please plan on joining us and wear your 
plaid skirt, tie, shirt, scarf, etc. to join in the 
celebration! 
 
Vonda will also lead a Kirkinô Service at 
Tam OôShanter Park in Kelso at 8:00 am on 
September 11.  There will be bagpipe 
music at the park as well.   
 

 
 
 

All - Church Campout  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Many of us go up on Thursday evening.  
There is electricity available at all sites, and 
water is available close by.  We enjoy 
meals together, play games, take walks, 
and sit around and chat.  Itôs a wonderful 
time to get to know your church family 
better.  If you donôt want to camp, you are 
welcome to come out during the day.  
Saturday evening, we will have a potluck 
with the church providing the meat.  You 
are invited to bring a side dish to share.  
There will be a short worship service after 
the evening meal.  Please let Pastor Vonda 
know if you are planning to go camping. 
 

Wedding Anniversary  
 
     Dick & Margaret Graham 
    will celebrate 62 years of  
      marriage on August 28. 
            Congratulations! 
 
 
 

Remember In Prayer  
 
Marcia Altman, John Anderson,  
Glenn Faires, Phyllis Flato (Larry  
Whyte and Cherie Rappôs grand- 
mother), Jerrilyn French (Virginia Frenchôs 
daughter-in-law), Sue Gilmore (Gene and 
Charlotte Balintôs daughter), Linda Harris, 
Jean Larsen, John Murphy (Diane 
Manascoôs nephew serving in Middle East), 
Rob Redmond (Harvey and Linda 
Redmondôs son), and our children at Jamaa 
Letu Orphanage in the Congo (updated 
list):  Joseph, Moise, Ruth Kashala, Ruth 
Mukuna, Souzanne, Sumba, Willy, and 
Yanick 
 

September 16-18 
Rife Lake at 

Mossyrock Park 
202 Ajlune Road 
Mossyrock, WA 



 
 
 

August Birthdays  
 
 3 Jack Wormwood 
 4 Carol Sprouse 
 5 Greg Moore 
 6 Rev. Wayne Schneider 
 8 Patty McDaniel 
 11 Rev. Bob Vahey 
 18 Fleda Gavette 
 21 Carol Hagdahl 
 23 Steve Johnson 
 24 Larry Rapp 
 27 Donald Brabson 
 28 Kerry Hall, Lillian Roberts 
 31 Marge Schwartz 
 

Attendance  
 
                             Sunday   
                       Sunday      One Worship 
  Date             School           Service 
7/03/16  No SS  119 
7/10/16  No SS  132 
7/17/16  No SS  136 
7/24/16  No SS  120 
 
      Wednesday Summer Fun Nights  
  Youth  Adults 
 
 
7/06/16  3 22 
7/13/16  3 19 
7/20/16  3 15 
7/27/16  0 10 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Financial Repor t  
 
June 2016 
 
Balance Forward (12/31/15) $4,357 
 
General Fund $114,272 
Transfer from Designated $1,600 
Miscellaneous      $452 
Interest  _____$39 
 $116,363 
Expenses ($109,481 ) 
Balance  $11,238 
 
Building Fund Balance $10,920 
 
Apportionments (Shared Ministry) 
 Paid June ï 100% 
 Year-to-Date ï 50% 
 

Memorial Gifts  
 
Memorial gifts have been received in 
memory of Don Aanderud and Doug Ray. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Kelso United Methodist Presbyterian Church 
206 Cowlitz Way 

Kelso, WA  98626-3411 
Phone:  360-423-7480 / Fax 360-425-1121 

Church Office Hours:  9:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (M-F) 
Daycare Hours:  6:00 a.m. - 6:30 p.m. (M-F) 

E-mail:  kelsoumc@cni.net 
Website:  www.kelsoumpc.org 

Facebook:  
Kelso United Methodist Presbyterian Church 

Rev. Vonda McFadden, Pastor 
Parsonage:  360-423-3514 / Cell:  360-393-2843 
Pastorôs E-mail:  pastorvonda@gmail.com 

Rev. Greg and Rev. Laurel Moore, Music Directors 
503-556-8131 

 
Sunday Schedule: (Sept-May) 
 9:00 am Contemporary Service 
 9:20 am Youth Sunday School 
 10:10 am Adult Sunday School 
 11:00 am Traditional Service 
 10:00 am & 12:00 pm  Fellowship Time 
 
Wednesday Schedule: (Sept-May) 
 5:00 pm Youth Choir 
 5:30 pm Children/Teen Ministry 
 6:15 pm Praise Team Practice 
 7:00 pm Choir Practice 

mailto:kelsoumc@cni.net
http://www.kelsoumpc.org/
mailto:pastorvonda@gmail.com


 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Drama Camp 2016  

July 18  ð 22 

òCREATIONó 

 

Thank You  

Drama Camp Staff  
 

Sue Coulombe, Pam Dickey, Dick Graham, Trudi Gross, Betty Houten, Darylan Johnson, 
Pastor Vonda McFadden, Greg and Laurel Moore, Rod and Tanya Nelson, 

 Harvey and Linda Redmond, Shirley Simpson, and Marilyn Strange 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Ruth Kashala Ruth Mukuna Souzanne 

Joseph Moise Willy 

Yanick 

Children K.U.M.P.C. Sponsors  

at  

Jamaa Letu Orphanage in the Congo  


